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Members~ 

 As we near the end of the Auxiliary year, this chairman would like to thank you 
all for everything you have done for this organization. You are amazing! 

 End of Year reports are right around the corner. It saves time and energy if your 
Unit members get together to complete these reports. Writing a narrative 
supplemental will aid the District and Department chairmen to write their reports 
when they have details to enhance the statistical information. It paints a picture of 
your events and activities. It’s a great way to share ideas, too. 

 For those of you who attended workshops this year, THANK YOU!! I truly enjoyed 
spending time with you and getting to know members around the state. I am 
currently working on updating the certified instructor list. Please be patient-I will get 
your cards to you as soon as possible. If you are a newly certified instructor, please 
forward to me a copy of certification you completed ALA Academy 101 along with 
your signed certified instructor application, including $1.00. For recertification 
instructors, completing ALA Academy 101 does not qualify you for recertification. You 
must participate in leading a 6-hour leadership workshop. The application must be 
signed by the certified instructor who coordinated the workshop and include the 
recertification application. If you require clarification or have questions, please reach 
out to me or refer to the Leadership Department Code. 

 Thanks again for all you do. 

Yours in Service~ 

Robin 
Robin Falkenberg                  
Department of California         
Leadership Chairman                              
2022-2023 

 


